

August 11, 2025

Dr. Nagi G. Naganathan President Oregon Institute of Technology 3201 Campus Drive Klamath Falls, OR 97601-8801

Dear President Naganathan:

This letter serves as formal notification and official record of action taken by the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) at its meeting on July 8-11, 2025, concerning the Spring 2025 Ad Hoc Report with Visit of Oregon Institute of Technology.

Accreditation

Accept the Report

Status of Previous Recommendations Addressed in this Evaluation

- Recommendation 1: Spring 2023 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness Fulfilled
- Recommendation 2: Spring 2023 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness Continued as Needs Improvement
- Recommendation 3: Spring 2023 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness Fulfilled
- Recommendation 4: Spring 2023 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness Continued as Needs Improvement

Recommendations Substantially in Compliance but in Need of Improvement

The Commission recommends that Oregon Institute of Technology:

- Recommendation 2: Spring 2023 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness Employ faculty and staff, sufficient in
 role, number, and qualifications to achieve its organizational responsibilities, educational objectives, establish
 and oversee academic policies, and ensure the integrity and continuity of its academic programs. (2020
 Standard(s) 2.F.3)
- Recommendation 4: Spring 2023 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness Provide evidence that its planning
 process is inclusive and offers opportunities for comment by appropriate constituencies, allocates necessary
 resources, and leads to improvement of institutional effectiveness. (2020 Standard(s) 1.B.3)

Future Evaluations

- Mid-Cycle Review Spring 2026
- Ad Hoc Report with Visit Spring 2027
 - o Recommendation 2: Spring 2023 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness
 - Recommendation 4: Spring 2023 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness
- Year 6 Standard 2 Policies, Regulations, and Financial Review Spring 2029
- Year 7 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness Spring 2030

NWCCU is committed to an accreditation process that adds value to institutions while contributing to public accountability, and we thank you for your continued support of this process. If you have questions about any of the information in this letter, please contact your staff liaison, Dr. Gita Bangera, at gbangera@nwccu.org.

Sincerely,

Selena M. Grace

President

cc: Dr. Abdollah "Abdy" Afjeh, Vice Provost for Research and Academic Affairs

Mr. John Davis, Chairman of Board of Trustees

Dr. Bernadette Jungblut, Professor of Political Science, Central Washington University

Mr. Ben Cannon, Executive Director, Oregon Higher Education Coordinating Commission